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www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 The Memorial Hall at Hordle                 

 

Both halls available for hire. 

   Up to 170 people 

Contact the Church Office 01425 626565 for details 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

 

HORDLE PHARMACY 
26 Ashley Lane, Hordle 

 

• Collection of your prescriptions from 
local surgeries and free deliveries 

• Free NHS FLU JABS for eligible people 

• Professional advice available  

01425 610594 

E-mail: hordle.pharmacy@gmail.com 

To advertise in LINK,  

please contact the Church Office 
for details: 

church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

ASHLEY MOTOR 
REPAIRS 

Ashley Crossroads 
New Milton  BH25 5AQ 

General Servicing and Repairs 

M.O.T.s, Body Shop 

Free Estimates  01425 615989 

The Church Hall at Tiptoe 



 

 

The Churches of  
All Saints’, Hordle and St Andrew’s, Tiptoe 

 
• We Worship God in Spirit and Truth 

• We Grow in Faith and Fellowship 
• We Reach out with the Gospel 

 

 Sunday services are as follows: 
9.00am Morning Prayer - All Saints’, Hordle (1st Sunday of month) 

9.00am Holy Communion - All Saints’, Hordle (3rd Sunday of month) 
10.00am - St Andrew’s, Tiptoe (Holy Communion - 2nd and 4th Sundays) 

10.30am - All Saints’, Hordle 
 

See the church website - www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

COPY DATE for the February 2025 issue is January 13th 2025  
All contributions please to: Christine Warren - christine@claritysound.co.uk 

 
DISCLAIMER 

Any view expressed by contributors or advertisers to LINK should not necessarily be taken to reflect 
the opinions of the Editors or the PCC and we do not hold responsibility for any of the contents. 

www.hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

All Saints’ Church 

Hordle Lane 

Hordle 

SO41 0FB 

St. Andrew’s Church 

Sway Road 

Tiptoe 

SO41 6FR 

Enquiries 
For all enquiries, please in the first instance contact the Church Office  

   Tel: 01425 626565 
Or email: church.office@hordleandtiptoechurch.org.uk 

This magazine is free … and we hope you enjoy it. 
But, if you wish to make a donation (suggested £1) that will be gratefully received 

or you may like to make a one-off payment of £10. Cheques payable to ‘Hordle PCC’. 



 

 
The New Forest’s Leading Garden Centre.  A wonderful selection of Trees, 
Shrubs, Houseplants, Garden Sundries, Tools and Furniture. 

CAMELLIA’S RESTAURANT 
Morning coffee, afternoon tea, lunches prepared fresh every day. 

EVERTON (on A337 near LYMINGTON),  LYMINGTON,  HANTS.  SO41 0JZ 
Telephone:  01590 642155    Fax:  01590 644710 

www.evertonnurseries.co.uk    E-mail:  sales@evertonnurseries.co.uk 
OPEN EVERY DAY  -  MON-SAT: 9.00-5.30   SUN: 10.30-4.30 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Please put CLEAN milk bottle 
tops in the box in the foyers of 
the Church Halls at Hordle and  
Tiptoe.  

Thank you. 

     



 

 

WELCOME to the DECEMBER edition of LINK 

 

The season of cheese is upon us, in more ways than one!

We'll  be decking the halls with boughs of holly, stocking up 

on stilton, and watching special episodes of our favourite 

TV shows that veer sharply in a cozy, heartwarming 

direction. And, as the crowning glory of all that cheese, we 

celebrate the “Lil’ Baby Jesus in the manger”. 

But, as the message of Christmas has morphed into a fuzzy sense of hope 

conjured up by a fairly generic image of newborn innocence, we have 

emptied the celebration of its significance.  Christmas represents a 

miraculous act of God, upending the natural order of things – and by that 

I am not referring to the virgin birth, which was just a means to an end. 

Two thousand years ago, the Almighty Creator of the universe chose to 

leave all the power and glory of His heavenly dwelling, and take on the 

frail, humble form of a baby. He did this in order to step into our shoes, 

so that He might identify with us in our weakness, and so He could 

ultimately die in our place, in order to save us. 

 ‘My grace is sufficient for you, for my power is made perfect in 

weakness.’    (1 Corinthians 12:9) 

So after a year in which we have been acutely aware of the failures of 

powerful leaders, both within the Church and around the world, let us 

put our trust in the most powerful leader of all, who gave up his power 

and embraced weakness so that sinners can be forgiven and those who 

suffer can be healed. 

Merry Christmas, 

Phil 
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All Saints’ Hordle   Sunday Services, December 2024 

Sunday       1st    9.00   Morning Prayer 
        10.30   Family Communion 
Sunday         8th   10.30   Family Worship 
          6.00   Contemporary Carols 
Sunday      15th    9.00   Holy Communion 
        10.30   Christingle Service    
Sunday    22nd  10.30   Family Worship 
          6.00   Carols by Candlelight 
Tuesday   24th    4.00   Crib Service 
        11.45 pm Midnight Communion 
Wednesday 25th  10.00   Christmas Service + Communion 
Sunday    29th      No service at All Saints’ 
 

St. Andrew’s Tiptoe   Sunday Services, December 2024 
Sunday        1st  10.00   Morning Prayer 
          4.00   Service of Light 
Sunday         8th  10.00     Holy Communion  
Sunday    15th  10.00      Morning Prayer 
Sunday   22nd  10.00   Carol Service 
Wednesday 25th  10.00   Christmas Communion 
Sunday    29th  10.00   Parish Communion 

All Saints’ Hordle      Sunday Services, January 2025 
Sunday      5th     9.00   Morning Prayer 
        10.30   Family Communion 
Sunday    12th  10.30   Family Worship 
          6.00   Contemporary Worship 
Sunday    19th    9.00   Holy Communion 
        10.30   All Age Worship  All Saints’ Hall 
Sunday    26th  10.30   Family Worship 
          6.00   Contemporary Worship 
 
St Andrew’s Tiptoe     Sunday Services, January 2025 
Sunday       5th   10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday     12th  10.00   Holy Communion 
Sunday    19th  10.00   Morning Prayer 
Sunday     26th  10.00   Holy Communion 
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Calendar for December 2024 and January 2025 

Prayer Meetings in December 
Monday  2nd             11.00      Prayer meeting  Memorial Hall 
Mondays 9th,16th,23rd,30th   11.00      Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Prayer meetings in January 
Monday   6th          11.00    Prayer meeting  Memorial Hall 
Mondays 13th, 20th. 27th        11.00      Zoom Prayer Meeting 

Coffee        13th Dec  10.30   Otters Nursery Lymington 
     10th, 24th Jan   10.30   Redcliffe 
Luncheon Club    5th Dec  12.30   Memorial Hall 
         9th Jan   12.30   Memorial Hall 
Tea@3     19th Dec    3.00   Memorial Hall 
       23rd Jan       3.00   Memorial Hall 
Rooted     15th Dec    5.30   Memorial Hall 
       19th Jan      5.30   Memorial Hall 
Fun and Fellowship  10th Dec    2.00     St Andrew’s Hall 
       14th Jan       2.00    St Andrew's Hall 
Voyagers Youth       3rd, 10th, 17th Dec  7.00    Upper Room 
           14th, 21st, 28th Jan  7.00 Upper Room 
Christmas Community Choir  5th, 12th,19th Dec 7.00 All Saints’ 
Quiet Garden   No Dec. meeting 
       16th Jan     9.50   Rodgers 
Village Voices   15th, 22nd, 29th Jan    7.15   Pavilion 

Village Voices will be ‘Out and About’ at Christmas 
1st Dec    4.00     HCA Christmas Fayre 
4th Dec    7.15     Pavilion rehearsal 
11th Dec   6.00 - 7.00  Memorial Service at New Milton  
          Crematorium 
17th Dec 12.00 and 2.00 Everton Nursery 
18th Dec  12.00 and 7.00    Tesco, New Milton 
21th Dec   4.00     Rising Sun Family Event, Bashley 
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They shall not grow old  as we that are left grow old 

Age shall not weary them, nor the years condemn. 

At the going down of the sun, and in the morning 

We will remember them. 
Laurence  Binyon 

 

November 16th marked a special day for someone 
who was a very active member of St. Andrew’s  for 
many years. Joan Rymell, now living at Mornington 
Court, was 100 years young! 

Rev. Michael and Sylvia Anderson came early and 
Michael officiated at a personal and meaningful 
service of Communion for Joan and her sister, 
Babs Stainer.  

After lunch, friends from church and others from 
Hordle flower club came for afternoon tea. There 
was fizz and a large cake - but prominence was 
given to the celebratory card sent to Joan from 
the King. 

Hordle Flower Club members had made some 
delightful floral arrangements to Joan’s delight. 
Musical entertainment was provided by a soft-
voiced “crooner” who sang songs from olden days. 

Joan was her indomitable self and seemed to enjoy 
every minute. 

     Many Happy returns of the day, dear Joan! 
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Hordle’s Alternative 
Halloween! (31st October) 

“If you can’t beat them, join them” can 
sometimes be good advice. Halloween, in 
the UK, has now embedded itself in the 
calendar of children’s activities 
whatever we may think of its message. 
70+ children with their families saw 
another side of Halloween – light 
instead of darkness. Drawn by a cheery 

light display and the aroma 
of hot chocolate, families 
joined the All Saints team for 
chat and fun games as they 

made their way around the village on 
Halloween. Eight litres of hot chocolate 
plus a generous number of Cadbury’s 
Celebrations were consumed along the 
way. This gave Phil and the whole team 
the opportunity to chat with our 
passing guests and demonstrate in a 
practical way - “Church in the 
Community”. Thanks to Anya and her 
team for showing that  … 

The Light truly shines in the Dark 
and overcomes it.             TC     

Harvest lunch 
On Sunday 27th October, an excellent lunch 
was enjoyed at St Andrew’s, enhanced by  
welcome sunshine! Grateful thanks were 
expressed to the cooks, Janice Benson and 
Joan Lane, alongside their team of helpers. 
A lovely Sunday lunch! 

New Forest Basics Bank 

The Basics Bank plans to 
send out Christmas Parcels to 
their clients in early December.  

The following are suggested 
donations which can be left in the 
Foodbank box at Tiptoe or Hordle 
Churches: 

Pack of mince pies 

Chocolate orange 

Christmas pudding 

Christmas cake 

Bag of sweets/chocolates/crisps/nuts 

Christmas crackers 

Box of biscuits 

Tin of hot chocolate 

Cheese straws 

Jar of cranberry sauce 

Any of the above will be welcome.  

   Many thanks,    Jill and Mike 
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Service of Light  
 Sunday 1st December 
St  Andrew’s Church 

     4 pm 
 

 

 

 

 

Mulled wine and mince pies 

will be served in the Church Hall 

after the service. 

We are sorry to report the sudden death of Glenys Parke, and send our 

sympathy to her family.  Glenys and Ron have been regular worshippers at 

both All Saints’ and St Andrew’s, and she will be missed. 

Shoe boxes 
Thank you to everyone 
who filled a shoe box, 
donated money, provided 
items, knitted hats and scarves. 
Together with the churches in Milford, 
we have sent nearly 300 boxes. The 
boxes this year were really well 
packed with exciting things and will 
bring much joy to the children 
receiving them. 
Keep knitting this winter ready for 

next year - hats, scarves and gloves. 

Gill 

Burns Supper 

25th January 2025 

5.30 for 6pm 

ST. ANDREW’S HALL 

40 TICKETS ONLY ARE 
AVAILABLE ON A 

FIRST-COME BASIS 
from Douglas and Kate Pryde  

Price £10 

All are welcome at the  

Installation Service 
of Bishop Rhiannon King 

 as Bishop of Southampton 

in Winchester Cathedral on 

Saturday 11th January 2025 

at 5.30pm during Evensong. 
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Tiptoe School Report 

Nearly the end of another year for everyone yet in 
school we are very much at the beginning of our academic 
year. We were thrilled to welcome a full cohort of 
reception children this September - with lots of new 

families joining the Tiptoe community. All the children settled very 
quickly back to school routines and are working hard at their learning.  

A new concept we have introduced this year is our “muddy learning” 
which is essentially an outdoor classroom experience for the children and 
they are absolutely loving it! They have been completing practical maths 
activities using all sorts of equipment such as hoops, cones, chalks, 
sticks, stones and so on amongst other things. This type of learning is 
especially for those children who struggle 
with the more formal classroom environment 
and is part of our ethos to ensure inclusivity 
and accessibility for ALL children. 

Alongside our muddy learning we are looking to 
also run a Forest School on our grounds. The 
philosophy of Forest School is based upon 6 
principles.  

A forest school curriculum prioritizes time 
outdoors, natural materials, environmental 
stewardship, and active outdoor exploration. It takes place on a regular 
basis and for a sustained period of time. Our children in the Resourced 
Provision classes have accessed Forest School in a setting outside of 
school for many years and the benefits they get from it are amazing. 
They gain confidence in themselves, the ability to team work, learn about 
taking risk, grow their self esteem and more!  

We plan to use our own Forest School to bring this experience to all our 
children which in turn will help their academic learning and also help each 
child to become more rounded citizens of the future. We are very 
excited about this addition to our school and aim to have this 
fully rolled out by the end of the academic year! 
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Alongside all this fantastic outdoor-type learning we are obviously 
working hard on our more academic areas and again have expanded this 
to include a FOREST curriculum which is all about enhancing the 
children's cultural capital. Each term we will focus on a different aspect 
with the six areas being  

• F – fantastic people & places 

• O- originality in art 

• R – rights, respects and responsibilities 

• E – environment 

• S – spirituality & wellbeing 

• T – to the future 

We looked at Martin Luther King’s “I have a dream” for fantastic people 
last term and we are having a whole school art workshop with St Barbe’s 
this term for originality in art. It is very early days but the children 
seem to be enjoying the sessions and we are hoping to build on this going 
forward. 

As you can see there are lots of things going on in school and we are 
constantly striving to develop and improve the whole experience for the 
children.  

Currently we are hosting bespoke tours for potential Year R children for 
September 2025. If you know of anyone who has a child due to start 
school next September, please point them in our direction. We would love 
to show them our fantastic school! 

Finally, Christmas is rapidly approaching and we would like to extend our 
usual invitation to the community to join us for the dress rehearsal of 
our nativity performance. This is taking place on Monday 9th December at 
10.30am. If you could let the office know if you plan to attend on 01590 
682375 or adminoffice@tiptoe.hants.sch.uk it would help us to know 
numbers! We are also looking at holding a community carols event for 
residents to join us on Monday 16th in the morning. Further 
details to follow.  

And on that note we would like to wish you all a very Merry 
Christmas and a healthy and Happy New year. 
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Post - Coronation  LINK 
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THOUGHTS FROM MY GARDEN ... 

Where has the year gone? A quarter of this century has seemed to have 

passed so quickly. The weather has been very quiet recently, so the sun was 

very welcome when the clouds eventually parted. 

The fuchsias and nasturtiums seem to like the cooler weather; both have 

been flowering well in my garden.  I have put the protection bags back onto 

the purple sprouting, as the pigeons have been eating the tops and 

breaking the leaves further down. I counted 12 pigeons in the field but I 

wish they would stay there!  I do not remember having so much trouble in 

the past.  I often think that having dogs and cats does act as a deterrent.    

The hedgehog is still feeding.  Sometimes it leaves some food, but then will 

eat more the next night. I have put the top half of 

an old cat carrier under some weeds, with dried 

leaves in it hoping it will provide a good 

hibernation house for it. I did buy some cheaper 

food pellets but I soon realised they were not 

liked!  Who would think that a hedgehog would be 

so discriminating?  

I put seed and fat balls out for the birds, to help them during the winter.  

The fat balls are just outside the kitchen window, so I can see whatever is 

feeding quite well. 

Did you enjoy the Chris Walker Swingtet?  I thought it was great, and by the 

happy faces I could see, I think it was a success. Looking forward to the next 

evening, Clive! 

   Wishing you all a blessed Christmas and a peaceful   

  New Year. 
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Jazz it up 

Chris Walker 

Swingtet 

Jazz Band 

Memorial Hall, 

25th October 

 

Did Fats Waller 

really write ‘Ain’t 

Misbehaving’ while in jail for failing to keep up with his alimony payments? 

Since the tune is nearly 100 years old (1929), who knows, but it makes a 

good story! One of the best features of this gig was Chris Walker’s ability to 

tell a story, to set the tunes in their context. Along the way we had some 

salty tales from his time on board ship, and an explanation of how the word 

‘dixieland’ came about (it comes from a ten dollar bill, known as a dix in the 

French Quarter of New Orleans) - so now you know. 

The Swingtet consisted of Chris on clarinet, Tim Eyles on trumpet, Greg on 

piano, Ken on bass, Simon on drums. The first half featured well known tunes 

such as ‘Basin Street Blues’, ‘Ain’t Misbehavin’ and ‘Hello Central, give me Dr 

Jazz’. ‘The Old Rugged Cross’ also featured. 

The second half allowed the band a bit more leeway to experiment with 

arrangements, call and response, changes in key etc. ‘All I do is dream of 

you’ featured really quick bass playing. ‘Georgia on my mind’ spotlighted Tim 

Eyles on the trumpet – who was the stand out player for me. Spiritual songs 

were covered by ‘When the saints go marching in’ and ‘Just a closer walk 

with thee’.  

All in all, a great evening enjoyed by a full house.     Angus Wood 

Photo: Angus Wood 
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No.4 in Angie’s series on the Church’s Calendar  

Looking at Lent but no pancakes yet! 

Pancake Day, or Shrove Tuesday, is the 
traditional feast day before the start of Lent 
on Ash Wednesday.  

Lent – the 40 days leading up to Easter – was 
traditionally a time of fasting and on Shrove 
Tuesday, Anglo-Saxon Christians went to 
confession and were “shriven” (absolved 
from their sins). A bell would be rung to call 
people to confession.  

The first day of Lent is known as Ash Wednesday and many churches hold 
special services where worshippers are marked on the forehead with ash. 
Typically, the ash is made from burning special crosses which were used in 
church services on the previous year's Palm Sunday. It is sometimes mixed 
with special oil and it is a poignant reminder of what Jesus did for us by 
dying on the cross for our sins and our need to seek forgiveness. 

The word "Lent" comes from the Old English word læncte, which means 
“lengthening of daylight hours” or “springtime”. Many Christians observe 
Lent in preparation for Easter. It’s a time to remember the events leading 
up to Jesus’ death, ask for forgiveness, and prepare to celebrate his 
resurrection.  

Some Christians also give things up during Lent, such as certain foods, as a 
way to show their devotion to God. In the Gospels, Jesus spends 40 days in 
the desert fasting and praying, which probably inspired the length of Lent.  

A prayer for Lent 

Dear Lord, grant me pardon from past sins, courage to resist all 

present temptations, and protection against all evils to come, so that I 

might taste the victory of your resurrection power today and commend 

your saving grace to others who face their own troubles and 

temptations. In your powerful name I pray. Amen. 

https://www.historic-uk.com/HistoryUK/HistoryofBritain/Invaders/


 

 

LINK  

RICE 

One day, after years of helping her husband nurture 
the growing church in the small state of Mizoram in 
India, Katherine Alen Williams was pondering how 
they could support a Bible Woman (evangelist) who 
had almost no income. Then she recalled what members of the Khasi tribe in 
another area had done - setting aside a handful of rice – for Jesus. 

Williams remembered the teaching that Jesus is the unseen guest at the 
table and, following the lead of the Khasi, began putting aside a handful of 
uncooked rice for Christ at every meal. At the end of the week, she had a kilo 
of rice which she sold in the market and gave the proceeds to the church to 
help support the Bible Woman.  

She taught all the other Christians in the area to do this, and the custom 
caught on with great enthusiasm. This was something everyone could 
contribute to pay the salaries of Christian workers.  Williams had begun a 
tradition among Mizoram Christians that dates to 1910. 

Lying in the northeast corner of India, Mizoram is an isolated area that is 
home to just under one million people. To this day, the Mizo people still 
contribute a handful of rice for Jesus at every meal. On Saturday it is brought 
to the market and sold at a fifty-percent discount to the poor.  

Christians also tithe the firewood they cut and find many other creative ways 
to give to the church. In fact, 46 percent of the Mizo Presbyterian Church 
budget goes to missions. This is their highest priority. 

The custom has spread to tribal Christians in neighbouring Myanmar, who 
are even poorer. But in Myanmar, Christians of the Matu people have 
already been doing what they can, in dire circumstances, to help one 
another. 

“They (the Matu people) said that God had given them healthy bodies, so 
the women and young men hire themselves out as labourers one day per 
year to work in the fields, and all the proceeds go to missions,” says Joel 
Hogan. 

Tim Cosby encountered this story in Our Daily Bread Bible Readings. It is reproduced here with their 

kind permission. 
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Thoughts whilst 

Christmas shopping 
 

Can you hear the silence? 
The stillness of the night? 

It happened at a star-lit time 
The moon was at its height. 

 
God revealed his plan to us 

He sent a baby King - 
One who'd cause forever 

New thoughts of everything. 
 

So, don't think about the value 
Don't ponder on the cost 

Earthly things don't really matter - 
At the end they'll all be lost. 

 
So, put your faith in Jesus 

Keep your eye fixed on the goal 
He'll lead you with a loving hand - 

A homecoming for your soul. 
 

Joan Lane 

Pat Cassandro reminds us - 

I thought my extractor fan was broken as it stopped working! Thankfully I noticed 

the switch was off. It cannot do anything without being connected to the power! 

John 15 v.5 reads, “I am the vine; you are the branches. If you remain in me and I in 

you, you will bear much fruit; apart from me you can do nothing”. (That's Jesus 

talking). In Acts 1 v.7, Jesus said to His disciples “... you will receive power when the 

Holy Spirit comes upon you …” 

As Christians, one of the ways we are able to be His witnesses is in the way we live 

and manage "life" . 

Life is a challenge … good times and bad times.  Happy times and sad times. 

Thankfully I have a Friend called Jesus. He's not just for Christmas but for life!   

What a friend we have in Jesus 
All our sins and griefs to bear 

What a privilege to carry 
Everything to God in prayer. 
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NEARLY THERE ! 

Our review of progress with Eco 

Church shows the  SILVER AWARD 
is in sight!   

The LIFESTYLE and BUILDINGS 
sections need more effort. 

The Wardens, PCC and Hall Management Committee are working  on 
a plan to reduce the carbon footprint of our buildings. We spend A 
LOT on heating.  Programmable thermostats and vigilance by all of 
us will help USE LESS ENERGY and SAVE MONEY! We also need to 
move to a GREEN energy provider and switch to low energy/ LED 
bulbs. 

Recent Climate disasters remind us that our lifestyle choices impact 
others, particularly the poorest in the world. The LIFESTYLE section 
expects ALL OF US to review our impact on the environment. You can 
help reach our target with small changes at home that save energy.   

• Swap one cleaning product for an eco-friendly alternative 

• Use paper tissues and towels made from recycled paper 

• Choose a green tariff when you renew your energy contract 

• Walk, cycle or car share to 
church and meetings 

• Take shorter showers to 
save water & energy 

• Reduce flights abroad   

Please, contact the Eco Church 
Team with energy saving ideas. Let’s share them! 
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Bring your used Stamps to Hordle Pavilion 
Saturday morning Café or  

to either of our Churches 

Collect stamps for RNIB and make a difference to blind 
and partially sighted people.  

Be a stamp collector for a good cause! 

The RNIB will turn them into funds to help people living with sight loss. 

 

Important! Trim stamps leaving approx. 1cm border around all sides! 

Hordle 
Gardening 

Club 

 

Do you: 

• Have an interest in plants and gardens? 

• Like growing flowers, fruit and vegetables? 

• Want to learn more? 

• Want to meet new people and have a fun, 
sociable evening out? 

Do come along to one of our meetings and see if 
you would like to join us. We have regular talks 
on a variety of subjects, our own Show, trips out 
to visit other gardens, and social events too. 

Meetings are on the 4th Friday of each month 
(except August and December) at the Hordle 
Pavilion. Doors open at 7.00pm and the talks 
start at 7.30pm. 

Guest attendance: £3 

Annual membership: £8 

Check out our website for more information 

www.hordlegardeningclub.co.uk 

Or email: 

hordlegardeningclub@outlook.com 

NEXT REPAIR CAFÉ: 

Visit: 

www.greenerbrockenhurst.org/repaircafe 
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Hordle W.I. meets on first Tuesdays at 2pm in the W.I. Hall, Ashley Lane, Hordle.  
Contact: Yvonne  01425 615284     www.hordlewi.org.uk 

Hordle Gardening Club meets on Fridays at 7.30pm in the Pavilion, Ashley Lane, 
Hordle.  Contact: Secretary, Sue Winter, 01425 610171 

Hordle Flower Club  meets 2nd Wednesday in the month at The Pavilion, Vaggs 
Lane. 7pm for 7.30pm.  Contact: Denise Gibb 01590 642804 

Hordle Photographic Club meets on 2nd and 4th Mondays in the Church Room at All 
Saints’.  Contact:  Ian Blundell 01425 629838 

Hordle Volunteer Driver Group (previously known as Hordle Voluntary Care Group) 
provides transport for people in Tiptoe, Hordle and Everton to medical appointments 
when they cannot use public transport.  We can also take relatives to visit patients in 
hospital.  We would welcome enquiries from anyone who can spare a few hours to 
help us support our clients.  Please contact our Coordinator on 0345 388 9063 for 
more information about volunteering, if you need transport to an appointment or 
you can email: hordledrivergroup@gmail.com. 

Please note that our telephone number has changed from 0845 to 0345 

Dial-A-Ride provides a door to door shopping service for people who find it difficult 
to use the bus service. Lymington on Tuesday and New Milton on Friday. To book the 
service, ring 0845 602 4326 (local call). 

SCARF Youth Club, 6.30-8.00 for children with special needs aged 11-16.  
Contact: Lucinda, 07874 221249 

Young Farmers’ Club, Tiptoe Contact:  brock.hantsyfc@gmail.com 

Tiptoe Community Coffee Morning 10am - 11.30am on Wednesdays at Tiptoe Young 
Farmers’ Hall. 



 

 

When replying to Advertisers, please mention “LINK” 

Jon Dowdeswell FMAAT 
 

Here to deal with all your accounting requirements! 
 

• ACCOUNTS PREPARATION 

• COMPLETION AND SUBMISSION OF SELF ASSESSMENT TAX RETURNS 

• PREPARATION OF VAT RETURNS 

• WAGES AND SALARY PREPARATION 
Brinkley, Middle Road, Tiptoe, Lymington. SO41 6FX 

Tel: (01590) 681174   Fax: (01590) 681118 
E-mail:  davisaccountants@btinternet.com 

www.davisaccountantsnewforest.co.uk 
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31 Osborne Road New Milton BH25 6AF 
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The Parish Church of All Saints, Hordle 
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